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Meeting Summary 
 
 

1. Welcome and 

introductions 

The facilitators congratulated CATT Steering Committee members Chair Kathryn 
Harrington and District Attorney Kevin Barton on their successful re-elections. 

2. Meeting Logistics 

 

Meetings will shorten to one hour, from 3 to 4 p.m. for the foreseeable future. 
Expect an updated calendar invite with the new time displayed. We will remain 
virtual and maintain the every-other month schedule. 
 

3. Project Updates 

a.  Funding 

b.  Provider selection 

c.  Buildings 

d.  New work groups 
 

Funding Update 
Measure 110 Grant  
This measure requires the state to invest marijuana tax dollars into developing 
a system of care. We submitted a grant application in December requesting 
funds to help fill our estimated gap in capital for the CATT.  The provider 
network wants us to use some of the funding to hire a Behavioral Health 
Resource Network (BHRN) Coordinator.  
 
Our grant was approved on April 26, but the exact amount was not determined 
at that time. 
 
CATT and SUD leadership attended a 3-hour meeting today with the state for 
Washington County M110 applicants. Next we will meet with OHA to begin 
negotiations and determine how much money Washington County will receive. 
We requested $17 million. We plan to advocate for as much as we can get, but 
not at the expense of our provider network. 
 
Opioid Settlement 
We will receive $12.7 million over 18 years. This could increase as additional 
settlements are approved. The goal is to use these dollars to help support and 
stabilize operational costs of the CATT, although this is not enough money to 
fully fund these services.  
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The cities in Washington County also received settlement money. The money 
has parameters with it and must be used to support unfunded/underfunded 
services such as sobering and stabilization. The CATT meets these 
requirements. We met with the city managers about the CATT, letting them 
know that their Opioid Settlement funds could help support the project. We 
invited them to partner with us. We are hopeful the cities will want to use their 
allotment for this project which will help provide stability for the ongoing 
success of the CATT.  
 
Discussion 
Q: When will these dollars land? 
A: We are unsure of the first distribution. 
 
Provider Selection Update 
This is a key area for us right now. We received great input from Health Share, 
CareOregon, Trillium Health Plans and Yamhill CCO when we were developing 
the RFP. These organizations will also help with scoring the proposals and have 
agreed to contract with the provider that is selected. It’s been an extremely 
collaborative process. Thank you to the CCOs!  
 
The RFP for a provider to manage the intensive services was published on April 
1. Several organizations have downloaded the RFP. Proposals are due May 27. 
We plan to award the contract in June and have the provider start in July. A 
single provider will be selected but they will be allowed to subcontract some 
elements with the funders’ approval. 
 
While the CATT won’t open for another two years (or more), we want the 
provider on board now so that they can assist with the building design and 
other work that needs to happen. 
 
Discussion 
Q: Have you considered an RFPQ? 
A: That will make sense for the community services, but the nature of the 
intensive services needs a sole provider in charge of managing staffing across 
multiple programs and coverage of the services. It makes coordination easier to 
have one provider managing this. 
 
Q: How will you ensure that the one provider is addressing the many cultures 
present in Washington County? 
A: Equity and diversity is a big section in the RFP specifically to ensure the sole, 
lead provider is responsive to the different cultures residing in our county. 
Equity will be a consideration during the scoring process. We will monitor this in 
the service delivery as well. 
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Architect Selection Update 
The RFP for architect design and engineering was posted on April 14. Over 60 
organizations downloaded the application and approximately 30 attended our 
preproposal conference. We received two very strong proposals by the due 
date of May 13 and scoring is currently being done. We should have our 
decision made by June. 
 
Buildings Update 
Intensive Services Building, 17911 NW Evergreen Place, Beaverton 
The building that will house the CATT intensive services is already owned by the 
county and is ready for us to begin the design work once the architect is 
selected. Located in Beaverton, the building should be vacant in June or July 
when 9-1-1 staff move to their new building.  
 
Community Services Building, 5250 NE Elam Young Parkway, Hillsboro 
The building in Hillsboro is currently under contract to purchase, pending a zone 
text change and final approval by the Board. This has been a very collaborative 
process with the City of Hillsboro to figure out our best option due to the zoning 
challenge. We hope to wrap up the language change to the zoning in the next 
few months, then ask for the Board’s approval to purchase the building in 
October. We feel very positive at this point that all the pieces will come 
together and allow for the CATT community services to be located here.   
 
New Work Groups and Project Organization 
The CATT project is moving into a new phase, and it makes sense to ensure the 
work group structure matches the current needs of the project. A number of 
work groups and committees have wrapped up their work and are now inactive 
or retired; a few groups have been combined where it made sense; some teams 
are continuing, such as this Steering Committee. As we move from the planning 
phase into the implementation phase, the selected provider and architect will 
be integrated into several committees and work groups.  
 
We will add a “Service Delivery Advisory Committee” in a few months and a 
“Public Safety Work Group” will begin meeting this month. 
 
Public Safety Work Group (PSWG) 
This group will provide guidance for the development and implementation of 
the center, especially around the interface with public safety. Key focus areas 
include neighborhood safety, triage and transport protocols, and creating a jail 
diversion program. The PSWG will initially include representatives from law 
enforcement agencies and the jail. Later we will expand the group to include 
criminal justice partners as we expand the mission and scope of the group to 
determine how the CATT will work with other systems. Our provider will join 
this group. 
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Service Delivery Advisory Committee (SDAC) 
This committee will launch after the provider is on board and replaces the 
Program Development Work Group. This group will serve in an advisory 
capacity, much like the Steering Committee, but will focus on how clinical 
services are delivered. We really want this committee to help us elevate the 
voices of people with lived experience and our communities of color. We expect 
to fill this committee with members of our system partners, who we will be 
coordinating services with once the center is open. More to come on this 
concept.  
 
Discussion: 
Q: Why is the Public Safety Work Group starting before the provider is 
selected? 
A: During our community engagement meetings we heard about the public 
safety concerns from the community members who attended. We want to 
address this early with our public safety partners and have them be a part of 
our future outreach.  
 
Q: How are you recruiting for the Service Delivery Advisory Committee? 
A: Because it is still a ways off, we have not intentionally recruited yet. There 
are a few people from the Program Development Work Group who want to 
continue with this new committee, and we expect our provider to help with 
recruitment.  
 

4.     De-Stigma Campaign 

a.  Early plans 
b.  Resources 
c.  CATT Champions 

 

We are in the planning phase of a campaign to destigmatize substance use 
treatment. We feel the work of the CATT compliments this campaign, as we 
share the need for a treatment center in Washington County. We have 
reviewed existing campaigns and are drafting key messaging, identifying our 
target audience, creating materials, and deciding how best to push the 
message. 
 
We appreciate the funding from Trillium Health Plan for the campaign, as well 
as the support from Tualatin Valley Community Television. We have several 
people who have volunteered to be CATT Champions and help with the 
messaging. 
 
Initial work includes highlighting our CATT Champions in the CATT newsletter, 
creating video messaging that counters the stigma associated with substance 
use, and developing shorter messages for social media. The purple ribbon 
brings awareness to the opioid crisis. More information on our campaign will be 
provided at our next meeting. 
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Discussion and thoughts: 
 

• Focus on addiction as a medical condition. 

• Amplify hope. You don’t have to lose everything before asking for help. 

• Just knowing that there is support out there can be helpful and create a 

bridge to recovery. People seeking help need to know where to go, 

where to turn, and how to get there. 

• Have support for loved ones as well. 

• Look at the messaging with an equity lens so that it resonates with 

people of color that are not mainstream, otherwise the messaging will 

not get to them. 

• Alaska’s “You know me” campaign was mentioned. 

• Ask for feedback from the Adult Drug Court Alumni Association; these 

are people who have been through the struggle.  

• Recovery is a lifetime. Treatment is a journey. Messaging should convey 

that this is an ongoing thing, not a one time thing. 

• Create messages in multiple languages and with various ethnicities 

represented. 

5.   Next Steps 
Next Meeting: July 21, 2022, 3 - 4 p.m., on Zoom. 
 
CATT website:  www.co.washington.or.us/CATT   
Subscribe to get the CATT Connection newsletter as soon as it’s published.  
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